
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Maltby Intermediate School  

The Paw Print 

Office (810) 299-3600   

October 1, 2021 

Greetings Maltby Parents, 

It has been a great week here at Maltby Intermediate!!  

 
Please make sure to check out Dr. Outlaw’s October Newsletter here for some great information on 
Productive Struggle, Social Media, and COVID updates. 

 
NWEA… 
This year Maltby will again be using the Northwest Evaluation Association test for Measures of 
Academic Progress (MAP). This test will measure student growth in reading and math for our 5th and 
6th graders. NWEA assessments will begin the week of October 11th. 

 
5th Grade Camp Little Caesar’s Fundraiser… 
Our fundraiser for 5th grade camp is continuing through October 17th. Student earn $6 per pizza kit 
they sell to put towards camp! Please see the flyer on page 9 for more information. 

 
Lexia Power Up… 
We are excited that our Bullpups are using Lexia Power Up this year to work on word study, 
grammar, and comprehension. These are three areas that are essential to good reading…please see 
the Lexia Power Up letter to parents on page 6 for more information.  

 
Student Drop-Off and Pick-Up…  
Please remember our “7 Second” drop off target time if you are dropping your student off at 
Maltby in the morning. Having the kids ready to go and out of the car quickly helps the line move 
efficiently.  Just a reminder that students are not permitted to walk to our sidewalks from the 
interior parking spaces- please make sure you escort your student to and from the sidewalks if they 
cannot get out directly onto a sidewalk. 
 

We have noticed there are times in the morning when parents are waiting in a very long drop off 
line but there are lots of spots open in the main lot- if you wind up in the unfortunate circumstance 
that you are blocking traffic while waiting for the drop off line to move…please consider pulling into 
the main lot and parking and walking your student to the sidewalk. Thank you for your cooperation 
and patience in the morning and afternoon. We realize how busy we all are but we must all take 
the time to ensure our children are safe in the parking lot by following the guidelines. 

 
Colder Weather… 
It’s coming soon!! Please make sure your child has a coat or jacket with them as the weather turns. 
Sometimes the clothes that enable them to get through the car or bus ride to school on a chilly day 
are not adequate for 15 minutes of outside recess! Thank you for your cooperation let’s keep our 
Bullpups warm and healthy as things get chilly! 
 

Kind Regards, 
Mr. Brenner 
Mr. Aten 

 

Dates To Remember 
 

Oct 11         NO SCHOOL 

Oct 11  NWEA Test Window 

Opens  

Oct 12, 13   5th Grade Camp  
                  (pick-up 7p sharp at Maltby) 
                                 Baravik/Carpenter, Shah/Wolf 

Lashbrook/Rozanski 

Oct 14  5th Grade Camp  
                  (pick-up 7p sharp at Maltby) 
                                Krayer/Vuichard, Gentle/Pinter 

Oct 15  5th Grade Camp  
                  (pick-up time yet to be confirmed) 

at Maltby 
                                Krayer/Vuichard, Gentle/Pinter 

Oct 17         Pizza Fundraiser Over 

Oct 19         PTO Meeting 9:15a @ 

Maltby 

Oct 19, 20   5th Grade Camp  
                  (pick-up 7p sharp at Maltby) 
                                Bouhana/Ritter, Dibble/Peters 

Oct 22         PTO Movie Night 6-8p 

Oct 27         Orchestra Concert 5th & 6th  

 @ BCPA 7p-8:30p 

Oct 29         Picture Day Retakes 

Nov 2  NO SCHOOL 

Nov 5 Activity Afternoon 3:30-5p 

Nov 13       Orchestra Clinic 5th & 6th 

@ BCPA 9a-5p  

Nov 16 PTO Meeting 9:15a @ 

Maltby 

Nov 19 Movie Night 6p-8p 

Nov 23 End of Trimester 1 

Nov 24-29  Thanksgiving Break 

Nov 30 Beginning of Trimester 2 

Dec 2 6th Grade Band Concert 

@ Maltby 7p-8:30p 
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We are into the 2nd month of school!  We hope to see you at our next PTO Meeting October 16, 2021 at 

9:15am! 

 

Classroom shirts - Forms came home today! Class shirts are a Maltby tradition and we are looking 

forward to jump starting this year with the hopes that teams will be able to wear them all year long for any 

given activity that may arise aside from field day. Each team will have a unique color within their grade 

level. Every student will receive a shirt regardless of ability to pay. The PTO is requesting $7 per student 

to cover the t-shirt cost. Any donation greater than $7 will be utilized to ensure all students receive a t-

shirt. T-shirt form and payment must be returned to your child’s 

homeroom teacher, no later than Thursday October 7,2021. 

 

Pink Week - Thank you Maltby for making Pink Week a success! We raised $1, 975.85 to donate to 

the Brighton Cancer Center. The 5th graders won the coin wars and got their popsicle treat at lunch today. 

Way to go everyone and thank you for all of your support!!  

 

Teacher Wish Lists - We have the best Teachers and Staff here at Maltby Intermediate School! Let's 

show them how much we appreciate them by fulfilling their wish list items. If you are able to, please 

consider donating the items listed on the signup genius (it will be kept updated throughout the year, so 

check back often!)…many can be found on amazon or here locally in the community. Don't forget to use 

Amazon Smile as a portion of the sales goes back to the PTO!  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4ca4a82ea7fe3-maltby2 

Please note that in lieu of selling products/merchandise, Maltby PTO will be accepting a $25.00 per 
student (suggested donation) for the 2021-2022 school year to assist with all the activities and ways to 
support the school (students AND staff!) we have planned.  We accept cash or checks (made out to 
Maltby PTO).  Donations can also be made via PayPal to maltbypto@yahoo.com, or via Venmo to 
@MaltbyPTO. 
 
Thank you! 

 

 
 

November 16th, December 7th, January 18th, February 15th, March 15th, April 19th, and May 17th. 

 
 

Liz Johnson – President; Kristin Cauchon & Ginger Timney – Co-VP’s; Katie Tierney – Treasurer; Claire Reese - Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 

             
 

  

 

   

Liz Johnson – President; Kristin Cauchon – V.P.; Katie Tierney – Treasurer; Claire Reese – Secretary 

 

   

 

Maltby 2021/2022  
DAILY SCHEDULE 

 

First bell rings at 8:26am, Tardy bell 8:39am, End of day 3:27pm 

H.R.-8:39-8:42  Lunches  

1st - 8:42-9:45  A- 11:50-12:25 (5th) 

2nd - 9:47-10:47  Krayer/Vuichard, Baravik/Carpenter, Bouhana/Ritter  

3rd - 10:50-11:50  B- 11:55-12:30 (5th) 

5th - 1:25-2:25  Dibble/Peters, Pinter/Gentle, Shah/Wolf, Rozanski/Lashbrook 

6th - 2:27-3:27  C- 12:35-1:10 (6th) 
   Bihlmeyer/Wilson, Eldred/Zalusky, Robertson/Worthing, Lapshan/Caldwell 

   D- 12:40-1:15 (6th) 
   Emmorey/Witte, Held/Brown, O’Keefe/Kiefer 

 
*schedule could change as needed. 

The PTO is a parent teacher 
organization where all Maltby 

parents are members.  We welcome 
your ideas and participation! 

 

 

Attendance 

Information 
 
If your student is going to be 
absent from school, please use 
our convenient twenty-four-hour 
absence call-in line (810) 299-
3688.   
 
- Please obtain a doctor’s note 
to receive a medically excused 
absence. 
 
- Please call when your student 
will be coming in late. 
 
- You must call in each day that 
your child is absent. 
 
- Please call no later than 9:00 
a.m. on the day of the absence. 
 
- Students arriving late to school 
should be dropped off at the flag 
pole door.  
 
- Do not drive off until your 
student has rang the doorbell 
and is inside the building. 
 
- Students arriving late to school 
must report to the office to sign 
in. Parents do not need to 
come inside. 
 
- Please send in a note for early 
dismissal and have it signed by 
office personnel. 
 
- Please call when you arrive 
and we will send your student 
out. You do not need to come in. 
 
- We will only allow students 
to be signed out by people 
who are listed on the 
emergency card. 
 
- If you need an in-person 
meeting with a Principal or with 
staff, we ask that you please call 
and make an appointment. 
 

Your cooperation is greatly 

appreciated. Thank you. 

 

Upcoming PTO Meeting Dates for the 2021-2022 school year… 
mark your calendars! 
 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4ca4a82ea7fe3-maltby2
https://www.paypal.com/us/signin
mailto:maltbypto@yahoo.com
https://venmo.com/code?user_id=3334439299973120004
https://www.facebook.com/groups/622648501100532/


   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

In accordance with the 
Brighton Area Schools 
Cell Phone policy, our 
students at MIS are 
permitted to bring their cell 
phones to school.  We 
recognize the necessity 
and importance of family 
communication, but 
unfortunately ringing cell 
phones and the 
temptations of new 
games, cameras, and the 
technology that 
accompanies cell phones 
can present a distraction 

Cell Phones at MIS 
for your student and/or 
others in their classes.   

Therefore at MIS our 
students: 
Turn off cell phones at the 
beginning of the day and 
place them in their 
backpack.  Refrain from 
texting friends or parents 
during school hours. 
Utilize the main office 
phone to contact parents 
in the event of an 
emergency. 
We have had great 
success in keeping Maltby 

a distraction-free learning 
environment by following 
these procedures.  In 
addition, we ask that 
parents please refrain 
from calling or texting their 
student during the school 
day.  Any messages of an 
emergency nature can be 
relayed to students 
through the front office at 
810 299-3600.  Please 
call before 3:05pm to 
ensure your child 
receives the message! 
 
Thank you! 
  

product or service, the key 
to a successful newsletter 
is making it useful to your 
readers. 

A great way to add useful 
content to this newsletter 
is to develop and write 
your own articles, or 
include a calendar of 
upcoming events or a 
special offer that promotes 
a new product. 

You can also research 
articles or find “filler” 
articles by accessing the 
World Wide Web. You can 
write about a variety of 
topics but try to keep your 
articles short. 
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The Brighton Area Schools is part of a consortium to serve students in temporary living situations that provides 

financial support for educational needs, referral for housing, clothing and other needs, general support and 

technical assistance.  To ensure compliance with federal law, all school staff must help identify student living in 

the following situations:  emergency shelters/transitional housing, motels/hotels, car, parks or public spaces, 

shared housing due to a loss of housing or economic hardship, or living temporarily with non-parent or guardian. 

The district’s homeless liaison is Starr Acromite and each building has trained staff members to assist in the 

endeavor.  Our consortium contact at the Livingston Educational Service Agency is Candice Uyttendaele.  

Please contact your building principal or Starr Acromite at 810-299-4040 for information/assistance. 
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BAS Superintendent's Newsletter 
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Dodgeball League Begins Oct. 26th! 
5th & 6th graders welcome! 

Spots will fill fast (72 available)…Deadline is 10/19! 

It's a step process!  

1. Registration for each player (google form).  AND  

2. Purchase league pass for each player. See complete info below. 
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tinyurl.com/AirborneEvents 

 

tinyurl.com/AirborneEvents
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September 16, 2021 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
This year, your child will be using Lexia® PowerUp Literacy®, a computer-based program that tailors instruction to 
their specific needs. The reading activities in PowerUp support and build on our English language arts classroom 
curriculum, focusing on three areas essential to becoming a proficient reader: word study, grammar, and 
comprehension.  
 
Your reader began the PowerUp program at a starting point specific to his/her needs. The starting point is established 
from his/her performance on the placement assessment, which was completed earlier this year. 
 
Every week, your student receives a log indicating the number of minutes needed to reach his/her weekly target, 
which is typically between 115-145 minutes/week. The weekly target can also be seen on the student dashboard when 
they login to PowerUp, which can be accessed through Clever.  
 
The PowerUp program engages your student in online activities throughout the week in each of the three essential 
areas mentioned above. Online activities include direct instruction and immediate feedback as your reader learns new 
skills. Progress and performance are reported directly to teachers so extra help can be provided when needed.  
 
This is a great program that has produced great outcomes, if students are putting in the time and effort needed. You 
can expect that your student will have the opportunity to access PowerUp lessons from school 30 minutes a week. 
Therefore, it’s important for students to access this program at home in order to reach their weekly minutes and 
progress through the program learning the essential skills they need to become a proficient reader. 
 

Here’s how you can set your reader up for success:  
 

 
 Students should complete the tasks on their own. That means no hints or tips from grown-ups, friends, or 

siblings! This is important because PowerUp provides extra support and instruction if students struggle with a 
task, and alerts teachers when further help is required.  

 

 
 Try to provide a quiet space for learning. Students have found headphones to be useful in blocking out 

distractions and also for listening to directions, which are often provided auditorily. 

 

 
 Encourage your reader to access PowerUp throughout the entire week. Completing the entire week’s minutes 

in one or two days is not ideal, as too much time on educational software in one sitting can be 
counterproductive.  

 

 
 You can encourage and celebrate your child’s progress via the Your Progress tile found on the PowerUp 

student dashboard.  

 
We hope you share in our excitement about this program!  
 
Maltby Intermediate School 
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BRIGHTON AREA SCHOOLS  

STUDENT NUTRITION DEPARTMENT  

  
 

National School Lunch Program 

All Enrolled Students Get Free Meals 

  

  
We are pleased to inform you that Brighton Area Schools will be participating in the Seamless Summer Option as part of 

the National School Lunch and School Breakfasts for the school year 2021-22.  

ALL STUDENTS ENROLLED in our schools can receive a healthy breakfast and lunch at NO CHARGE daily.  

We still need your household to fill out and sign the Free and Reduced-Meal Price Application.  This information is 

critical in determining the amount of money that our schools receive from a variety of State and Federal supplemental 

programs.    

 These supplemental programs have the potential to offer supports and services for our students including, but not 

limited to:  

• Pandemic-EBT  

• Reduced cost for standardized and college testing  

• Grants for classrooms  

• Non-instructional services (counseling, social work, health services, etc.)  

• Parent and Community engagement supplies and activities  

• Technology  

Please complete an online application at:  https://sisweb.resa.net/MISTAR/Brighton/ ,  click APPLY FOR FREE 

LUNCH to ensure that additional funding for our schools is available to meet the needs of our students.    

  

Menu information can be found at  https://brightonareaschools.nutrislice.com  Students can only 

receive one free breakfast and lunch daily  

  

USDA and this institution are equal opportunity providers and employers.  

 

Learning for Life  
  

  
  

https://sisweb.resa.net/MISTAR/Brighton/
https://brightonareaschools.nutrislice.com/
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Menus are updated on a week-by-week basis for now.  School lunches are still 

available! 
 

 

For meals not currently listed on the dates above or for nutritional values, please visit:  

October 2021 Lunch Menu - Maltby Intermediate School 

For the 2021-22 Free & Reduced Application Packet, please visit: 
https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/7665 
 

https://brightonareaschools.nutrislice.com/menu/maltby-intermediate/lunch/2021-10-01
https://www.brightonk12.com/Page/7665
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 here 

 video 

 Catrice.Copenhaver@PizzaKit.com 

 

https://fundraising.littlecaesars.com/login/join-fundraiser/d56a8be9-f86e-4067-9f5d-4ad3429b7f9f
https://player.vimeo.com/video/567359342
mailto:Catrice.Copenhaver@PizzaKit.com
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